








October 1, 2002

     The meeting of the Board was held Tuesday Evening, October 1, 2002 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. Quillen, Appleby, Koczak, Bridgewater, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (11) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esquire. 

     Due to President DeAscanis being absent, Vice-President Lane chaired the meeting. 

     The meeting opened with a moment of silence and with our own special prayers for the brother of President DeAscanis and their family. 

     Prior to the business meeting, Mr. Robert Briggs of Insurance and Financial Services, spoke to the Board regarding the increase in insurance rates of about 40% and reported that over the last 5 years, the Trustees have had 117% loss or $157,310.00.  Mr. Briggs was asked what items were covered in this loss and discussion took plane on, as he reported, a slip and fall at Pizza Hut a lease of 326 Associates. Mr. Briggs will look into why the Trustees are being charged for this claim and report back. 

     NOTE: Mr. Briggs called the office on Wednesday 10/02/02 and reported that $125,000.00 of the $157,310.00 loss is actually the reserve being set up due to the Murphy vs. Trustees claim not as yet settled. 

     Mr. Stan Sykora of the New Castle Planning Commission spoke to the Board regarding the progress being made on the Comprehensive Plan and passed out a report which becomes……………………….EXHIBIT ‘A’

     The business meeting was called to order. 

     No additions were made to the calendar, a reminder of the Finance Committee quarterly meeting on the 23rd. 

     Minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Fulton Property: 
     The request for a parcel of land on Chestnut Street at Fourth (184 E. 4th St. ) was discussed and the offer to sell at $35.00 per square foot, brought this piece of land out of reason.  

     Mrs.Fulton, having been in attendance, owns a piece of ground on the opposite side of Chestnut Street and is willing to swap parcels. 
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     Mr. Indellini will contact Mr. Robert Wijkowski regarding this swap.  Mrs. Fulton was in agreement with this concept.  

     Motion was made and approved to do a land swap. 

Centerpoint:
     Waiting to hear from Mr. McConnell on his history study of the hangar. 
Buttonwood School: 
     Mr. Taylor has the deed to be sealed and will be in touch with their attorney, 

Mr. Jacob Balick.  The Civic Association has obtained their 501 C (3) rating. 

Sailing Club: 
     The matter of ownership of the parcel of land was once again discussed.  There are indications that by adverse possession this can possibly be settled.  Mr. Indellini will go forward with an appraisal. 

Twin Span Industrial Park: 
     The drawings “As Built” still have not been received. 

     The cul de sac has been presented to the Church and approved. 

     Motion made and approved that if there is no construction activity by October 13, 2002, we take action. 

Penn Mart Shopping (New Castle Shopping Associates): 
     Representatives met with PDC on Monday , September 30th and they are getting their own appraisal.    Find that their attorney is Mr. Dennis Spivack. 

St. Francis---Professional Center: 
     The appraisal has been received from Allen Appraisal Associates and they recommend sub-dividing the parcel.  (The original drawings showed a number of parcels) 

     A motion was made and approved to sub-divide the parcel into 5 or more, also to refer to the early development drawings. 

Basin Road Property: 
     The appraisal has been received on this parcel as well. 
City’s request for Parkland at Washington Park: 
     PDC will set up a meeting with Planning Commission and City Council representatives to discuss this further. 
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Basin Road Sidewalks: 
     Still working with Del Dot on the easements. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     Railing at the Old Library has been repaired. 

     Beaver problem on property blocking drainage. 

     Estimate on the vandalism done in the hangar is approximately $5,500.00.  (87 Steel window frames and all lights and tile)  A copy of the estimate is being sent to Delaware Center for Justice.
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     Audit report has been received and being prepared with the supplemental information for printing.

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 

     “Friends of the Library” has been disbanded, their monies will be given to the Library. 

     A new program has been established “An Endowment Fund” in cooperation with the Delaware Community Foundation.  The revenue generated will be used for special enhancements, equipment etc. which is not within the normal budget. 

     Mr. Peden will keep the Board informed about its progress. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

BY LAWS COMMITTEE: 




No report. 
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BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE:  




No report. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE; 

















No report. 
GOOD WILL FIRE STATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Koczak reporting. 
     The cupola is being worked on.  The window in the entry vestibule is leaking.  Have asked PMC to look into window. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 

     Several thank you notes have been received for the scholarships. 

     City Council President Castagno, being in attendance spoke that a new permit program will be introduced on October 8, 2002  to which the Board is invited. 

     In Octaber 9th, 2002 at Noon, the ground breaking for the new NEW CASTLE CITY POLICE and MUNICIPAL SERVICE BUILDING will take place and the Board is invited to attend. 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned for an executive session. 








M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
